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	Whitfield Lane

Heswall

Wirral

CH60 7SD

Tel: 0151 342 7491

Fax: 0151 342 7492   

Email - schooloffice@heswall-primary.wirral.sch.uk



	21 April 2017
Dear Parents
Parents’ Council

I am currently in the process of creating a Parents’ Council that can meet regularly with the School Leadership team, and hopefully it will prove to be an extra valuable way of ensuring the school hears the parents’ voice.  It would be different from the HSA as it will not have a fund raising element to it, but it may be a suitable place for parents to make positive contributions with ideas that they have that can drive the school forward.  
I would hope that the Parent Council would hold a meeting that should last about an hour either termly or half termly.  It will be very relaxed and can be done over a cup of tea whilst we discuss the school and future developments.  Being a Parent Council member would not involve any hard work, difficult decisions, or have the same type of responsibility as a school governor.  Also, no details of any children or other strictly confidential information will ever be discussed.
My aim is to simply make sure that the school is more aware of how parents view and value the school, and to ensure that parents too can have input towards school development.
What do we need?

We need two or three parents from each class who may act as representatives.  

What do you have to do?

Meet with Mr Lawrenson and Mrs Bolton regularly to discuss the school from a parent’s view.  

How will you know what to say?

A letter will be sent to the parents of each class telling them who the Parent Council Members are.  It will then advise parents that they can approach you in the school playground to offer views or ideas.    The letter will make it clear that you will not be in a position of responsibility but you can feed back in a parent forum.

But can’t parents just come and speak to the Headteacher anyway?

Yes, that will always be the case, but some people will be more relaxed communicating like this.

How long do you have to do it for?

There will be no limit but it would be good if you could commit to at least one school year.  That could mean between three and six informal meetings over a twelve month period.
Would you be suitable and how do you apply?

If you are somebody who is regularly on the playground either before or after school, and would not mind being approached by other parents from time to time, then you could be the ideal person.  All you have to do is speak to Mrs Bolton or myself, or send us a letter or an email expressing your interest.
 Yours sincerely
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J Lawrenson
Headteacher
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